[image: image1.png]



Equality Act 2010 - A consultation

Removing:  (a) employment tribunals’ power to make wider recommendations in discrimination cases; and (b) the procedure for obtaining information
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This response is submitted by Unite the union, Britain and Ireland’s largest and most industrially diverse trade union with 1.5 million women and men members across the private, public and not for profit sectors. The union’s members work in a range of industries including food, manufacturing, transport, financial services, health, print, transport, local government, community sectors and construction and we have extensive experience of representing men and women workers in a wide range of occupations who are faced with discrimination on all grounds.
Key points

Unite is strongly opposed to the repeal of both section 124(3)(b) and section 138 Equality Act 2010.  

Repeal of section 124(3)(b) - : 
Unite believes that the protection provided under legislation is considerably strengthened by the facility for any worker who is discriminated against being able to make use of the questions procedure which employers must answer, or face having adverse inferences of discrimination made against them. 
The questions procedure has, in our experience over many years, assisted both in ensuring the opportunity to establish whether there is a case for discrimination in the first place and that the issue of discrimination is taken seriously and addressed. In a number of cases, this has positively prevented the need to engage in a tribunal case, and verbal evidence to this effect was presented in the past to the Better Regulations Task Force. 

For example:

· In one company the process of gathering information on the ethnic origin of its job applicants, shortlisted applicants those interviewed and appointed, using the questions procedure strongly assisted in creating the informed environment necessary to achieve a constructive outcome.

· In another company, the individual member was able to ask questions to identify whether treatment he had experienced was detriment related to disability or the same treatment as everyone else. In this case, it highlighted discrimination to both the individual and the employer.

· In an organisation, the questions procedure was used to gain information on working arrangements and family responsibilities, which exposed serious discrimination that could then be take up. 
Repeal of section 138 
Unite strongly supports the retaining of wider powers of the Employment Tribunals to make recommendations. We believe it is far too soon to repeal a power so recently introduced and which has been so little experienced. 

Unite has been concerned for a long time that some issues are collective and not individual and yet remedies tend to be individual. These powers can ensure that other employees do not suffer the same or similar forms of discrimination.

This could help avoid future stressful, lengthy and costly discrimination cases. For example, following the terrible experience of our member, Elliot Brown, who won his case of systematic racial bullying and harassment, the Tribunal could have addressed institutional racism using the wider Tribunal power with the Central Manchester University NHS Foundation Trust.
Unite believes that maintaining these recommendations will assist in encouraging the important action needed from employers on eliminating discrimination and equality proofing policies, procedures and practices. 
